
Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 

March 4, 2024 

1:00 pm 

 

 
Art Show Update 
There were two radio spots done on KSCW Radio last week. There will be about 175 for 
the artist reception on Friday night.  We have 276 paintings to hang for the show. The Rec 
Ctr gave us a new banner to hang at Palm Ridge.  The signs have been put out on the 
streets in SCW.  We will be putting up signs in the golf courses and Rec Centers. There 
have been numerous posts in social media such as Facebook.  There is an article in the 
Independent this week.  Linda Light has been working on food for the reception. 
 
Education 
The hearing devices have been numbered.  One transmitter is not displaying properly.  
The company has been called and a replacement will be sent.  There needs to be a sign 
on the case to not move it so that the case doesn’t become unplugged.  Sue will put a 
picture on Facebook and in the newsletter of the head phone type needed for the 
receivers. 
 
There will be a form at the monitor station to check-in/check-out the devices.  No devices 
should leave the classroom, including the restroom. 
 
Refunds for classes should only be done in emergencies, not regular illness.  If there is a 
waiting list, then you can refund. If someone is outside of Sun City West, they need to pay 
the guest fee for all classes.  Sue Light will review guest and visitor rules to membership.  
Sue Anderson should send a notice to teachers as well. 
 
A note of interest was stated that 5 Below and Temu stores have some good beginner art 
supplies. 
 
Monitor Update 
Sherrie Koehler was introduced as a new monitor coordinator. We still need one more 
coordinator.  Please let Susan Decker or Sue Light know if you are interested.  Jan and 
Sherrie did the orientation and Woody was there to help out.  Woody suggested more 
information is needed for the moniors.  Need a direction on if the monitors can participate 
in classes.  It was discussed and agreed that the monitors need to stay at the monitor 
station and not be participating in the classes.   
 
 
 
 



Library 
Alice added the new category for mixed mediums.  It has helped get the books checked 
out. Alice will do a presentation on her coding at the next general meeting. 
 
The cart in the library is being used inappropriately.  It should not be used as a donation 
table.  If you have book donations, please contact Alice directly before dropping them off 
in the Club room. 
 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
We have a current balance of $33,135.39.  Carol will do a breakdown of art show expenses 
at the end of balancing those expenses. 
 
Web Update 
Everything is going fine.  Joan would like pictures of the art show winners so she can put 
them on the website.  Susan will work with Joan on getting those pictures to her. 
 
Lockers 
There are lockers available.  There are two at $5, four at $8, and one at $10.   
 
Art Gallery Exchange 
Mary Beth needs the April calendar to be put out so that she can schedule the art 
exchanges for that month. 
 
Other 
Just a notice that Susan Light, Pat Cramer, and Julie Redland’s positions will all be available 
next year.  Anyone interested in the President, 1st Vice President, or Secretary position 
should contact us for more information.  We would like people to step up before May so 
that they can be trained for items that need to be submitted to the Rec Center in May for 
the following year. 
 
Next Advisory Council Meeting 
The next advisory council meeting will be held on April 1st. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 2:00 pm. 
 
There will be no Executive Board meeting today.  There are no items to discuss. 


